
DATING BETWEEN EMPLOYEES POLICY

Bonneville Academy recognizes its responsibility to provide guidelines on romantic and 
sexual relationships with other employees and to caution employees about the potential 
problems posed by such relationships. These problems include conflicts of interest, 
interference with the productivity of co-workers, and potential charges of sexual 
harassment. They can be particularly serious in situations in which one person has a 
position of authority over the other, such as in a supervisor-subordinate relationship.

Bonneville Academy does not prohibit consensual romantic relationships between 
employees, but it does impose the following restrictions:

• Bonneville Academy strongly discourages supervisors and managers from engaging 
in romantic or sexual relationships with subordinates and requires the supervisor 
or manager to disclose the existence of such a relationship. Additionally, supervisors 
and managers are required to take steps to resolve any actual or potential conflict of 
interest or impropriety created by the relationship.

• All employees must avoid romantic or sexual relationships with other employees 
that create conflicts of interest, potential charges of sexual harassment, or discord or 
distractions that interfere with other employees' productivity.

Any supervisor engaging in a romantic relationship with a subordinate employee must 
disclose the relationship to the administration and/or Board. The administration and/or 
Board must assess the situation and make a recommendation to resolve any actual or 
potential conflict of interest or impropriety created by the relationship. The 
recommendation can require the dating couple to determine which partner will resign. 

Failure to make required disclosures or comply with a recommendation to resolve a 
conflict with this policy can result in disciplinary action up to and including termination.


